
 

1 September 2020 

Recycling Collection 

 

15 September 2020 

Ordinary Meeting of Council 
being held @ 3pm 

 

Cr Tony Sachse  
President 

P: 0429 851 257 
crsachse@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 

Cr Nick Gillett 

Deputy President 

P: 0427 862 060 
crgillett@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 

Cr Brendan Geraghty 

P: 0429 484 021 
crgeraghty@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 

Cr Tanya Gibson 
P: 0427 976 880 

crgibson@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 

Cr Leeanne Gobbart 

P: 0429 848 042 
crgobbart@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 

 

Cr Stuart Putt 
P: 0427 862 060 

crputt@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 
 

Cr Ian Sanders 

P: 0427 851 213 
crsanders@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 

24 August 2020 

Expressions of Interest Invited 

Surplus Items of Plant 

 

Expressions of Interest closing on Friday 11 September 2020 are 

invited for the outright purchase of the following Shire vehicles: 

 

2013 Mitsubishi Triton diesel utility – MM 254 – 105,000 km. 

2014 Mitsubishi Triton diesel utility with electric tipping tray –     

 MM 286 – 46,425 km 

2014 Mitsubishi Triton diesel utility – MM 5185 – 85,458 km 

2016 Mitsubishi Triton utility – MM 5205 – 57,462 km 

2015 Suzuki panel van – MM5183 – 26,185 km 

 

All vehicles will be in a “where is as is” condition and it will be the 

responsibility of the purchaser to bring the vehicle licence up to full 

rates or return the number plates. 

 

The highest or any offer is not necessarily accepted and the 

canvassing of Councilors or staff will disqualify.  Offers can be posted 

to PO Box 20, Bencubbin, WA 6477 or emailed to 

admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au 

 

To arrange an inspection please contact Mr Aaron Wootton on 0499 

851 111. 

 

John Nuttall 

Chief Executive Officer 



BUSH FIRES ACT 1954 (as amended) 

SHIRE OF MT MARSHALL 

Firebreak Order 2020/2021 

 

Notice is hereby given to landowners and/or occupiers within the Shire of Mt Marshall that 

firebreaks must be installed by 1 October and maintained clear of inflammable material up to and 

including 15 March as per the requirements in relation to Section 33 of the Bush Fires Act 1954. 

 

AGRICULTURAL LAND 

Clear a firebreak consisting of mineral earth, to a width of no less than 3 metres, as close as 

practical inside the external boundaries of the property. 

 

Firebreaks must be maintained to provide a vertical clearance of a minimum 3.5 metres as to allow 

adequate access for fire appliances. 

 

An approved firefighting appliance is required to be present in any paddock where crop harvesting, 

straw raking or hay baling is being carried out. The firefighting appliance must be in a state of 

readiness and have a minimum capacity of 400 litres of water. 

 

Harvesting is permitted on Sundays and all public holidays, with the exception of Christmas Day, 

Boxing Day and New Year’s Day.  

 

TOWN SITES 

All town site lots within the Shire of Mt Marshall shall be cleared of all debris of an inflammable 

nature and be maintained free of such material. 

 

FUEL RAMPS AND DEPOTS 

All grass and similar inflammable material to be cleared from areas where drum ramps or bulk fuel 

are located and where drums, full or empty, are stored and such areas be maintained clear of 

grass and similar inflammable materials. 

 

VARIATION TO FIREBREAK NOTICES 

If it is considered to be impracticable for any reason to clear firebreaks or remove inflammable 

material from land as required by the notice you may apply to Council or its duly authorised officer 

for permission to provide firebreaks in alternative positions.  If permission is not granted by Council 

or its duly authorised officer, you shall comply with the requirements of this notice. 



 

HARVEST/MOVEMENT OF VEHICLE BANS 

A ban on harvesting and the movement of vehicles in paddocks may be imposed when the 
predicted weather conditions are classified by the Bureau of Meteorology as very high or extreme, 
or when local conditions warrant bans to be applied. 
 
All bans are at the discretion of the Chief Bush Fire Control Officer or a duly appointed person. 
 
GENERAL PROVISIONS 

Failure to comply with this notice shall subject the offender to the penalties prescribed in the Bush 
Fires Act, 1954. 
 
If the requirements of this notice are carried out by burning, such burning must be in accordance 
with the relevant provision of the Bush Fires Act, 1954. 

 

John Nuttall 

Chief Executive Officer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AGED PERSONS UNIT AVAILABLE FOR RENT 

BROWN STREET, BENCUBBIN 
 

The Shire of Mt Marshall will soon have Unit 3 in the Bencubbin Aged Person’s Village available for 

rent.  The unit is one of four and is comprised of two bedrooms, one bathroom and carport.   

Applications that meet the following selection criteria will be given priority: 

· 65 yrs of age or over 

· Disability 

· Pensioner 

Applicants will need to meet the Department of Housing and Income Criteria.  Copies of the criteria 

and application forms can be obtained from the Shire Office.  Enquiries can be made to Meg Wyatt, 

cso@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au or by calling the Shire Office on 9685 1202.  



 

DOG EXERCISE AREA WARNING 

Some users are not being responsible dog 

owners when using the Bencubbin oval as a 

dog exercise area.  You are required to 

remove any excrement your dog deposits 

while exercising.  Clean up bags have been 

placed in two different locations around the 

oval so there is no excuse for not doing the 

right thing.   The oval is used by community 

sporting groups and school children and 

having other users needing to avoid your 

dog’s faeces is simply not acceptable. 

 

Should the issue continue the Shire will seriously consider removing the privilege of being able to 

use the oval for dog exercise.   

 

COMMUNITY DROP-IN SESSIONS – STRATEGIC PLAN REVIEW 

The Shire would like to invite the community to attend a series of drop-in sessions planned for 

September.  The purpose of these sessions is to encourage residents to complete a community 

survey to assist the Shire in reviewing the Community Strategic Plan.   

 

The Chief Executive Officer (John Nuttall), Works Supervisor (Aaron Wootton) and Community 

Development Officer (Rebecca Watson) will be available to engage with the community in an 

informal setting throughout the sessions.   

 

Enjoy a free sausage sizzle while your there.   

  

BEACON 

Tuesday 8th September  

5:00pm – 7:00pm 

Beacon Recreation Centre 

 

BENCUBBIN 

Wednesday 9th September 

5:00pm – 7:00pm 

Bencubbin Recreation Centre 


